IN – AER Agenda

Wednesday, September 16, 2020
Roll Call - John Trueblood, Char Maternowski-Paul, Tommie Roesch, Jessica Hunt, Krysti Hughes, Becky Smallwood, Sam Kixmiller, Amy P, Jill Pangle
President’s Time - 

I. Minutes – There were some suggested corrections recommended by Becky. Those changes were made and submitted to the board.  Char moved to pass the minutes and John seconded the motion. 
**We did a couple minutes of introductions and get to know you segment.

II.
Treasurer’s Report – No transactions since we last met.  Checking has $6861.60 and Special Accounts have $5168.14 this totals our assets to $12029.74.  Upcoming transactions: Indiana Business Entity $22.00.  We should be receiving a rebate from AER.  Char moved to pass the Treasurer’s report and Krysti seconded the motion. 
III.
Committee Reports -
A. Finance –They finance committee is working on getting access to the Business Entity account.  We weren’t sure who has that access.  People were going to contact Becky Deer and Jim Powell to see if they had the password and username.  This needs to be renewed here soon.  This account is connected to an inaer2017@gmail.com address.  Krysti is going to try to contact Becky Deer.  Char asked who signed in 2017 and Sam answered that it was Jim Powell.  Becky has Jim’s email address and they will try that and his phone number to see if they can gather some information.  We are trying to figure out how to pay for the gift cards for the presenters.  We are thinking using the INAER debit card but will get more information after the Program committee meets.  We probably will not need to pay the $500 for the conference as was thought. This also will be determined after the Program Committee meets.  
B. By Law – Krysti reports that they Bylaws were approved and we are awaiting some minor corrections needed.  Krysti has emailed AER to get the corrections so that we can get the Bylaws shared with the board and then once approved to the membership.  If we do not get the corrections in a timely manner, we will send them out via email, discuss at general assembly, and then send out a survey after the conference for a vote from the membership. Becky is concerned if we wait too long after the conference that the holidays could get in the way of passing our Bylaws. Krysti understood and prefers that we discuss and vote at the General Assembly meeting during the conference. 
Communications -
We are waiting on information from two presenters.  Jessica is going to get information on one presenter.  Krysti and Tommie are working on applying for ACVREP.  Jessica did a Facebook post to encourage people to register for our conference.  She has also updated the website and has asked us to share the website and FB post via our social media (do this after we get specifics from the Program Committee Meeting). Jill is working on the Newsletter and asked from more input from the board and the membership.  Krysti will work on the Thank you’s for the Conference once the conference is finished.  She will also do the ACVREP credits for attendees.  It is thought that there is already a certificate for CEU’s and that the program committee will share this information with Krysti. Jessica will wait to share more details about the conference until after Friday’s meeting so we can have the correct information. Becky felt like we need to add that there is an extension of time that a person can attend/watch the conference presentations and receive CEU’s.  This needs to be added to our website and the newsletter.  Jill is going to send out the newsletter after getting information from the Program committee.  

C. Membership – We are looking for members to join the Membership Committee.  Jill and Bianca were on the membership committee.  Jill put a request in the newsletter for a need for filling some of the committees.  Jill stated she would add specific needs for each committee.  Char wondered if we needed to add to the Bylaw committee since we are status quo at this time.  But it was suggested that if we do not pass along our Bylaws it might be good to have someone added who has a fresh perspective. It was decided that Amy P graciously offered to join the Bylaws committee to add a fresh perspective.  Char moved to add Amy to the Bylaws Committee and Krysti seconded the motion.  Welcome Amy!! Amy also joined the Membership Committee.  The Legislative Committee is supposed to have members but at this time we have no interest shown for this committee.  The Nominating Committee is needing some members but we are not going to have a need for this committee right away.  The Program Committee needs will be removed since we are already in the process and finishing up this committees time with the conference. So we will not request new committee members for the Program, Nominating, and Bylaws committee at this time.  We are requesting committee members for the following in the newsletter: Membership, Legislative, and Finance committees
D. Program – The program is set and ready to go.  Jessica has reached out to help with the technology for the PASS project.  They stated that at this time they do not need assistance.  They are taking care of this on their end.  We are worried that INAER is being pushed more from the conference and this isn’t as much of an equal part conference as we were expecting. PASS person (Jennifer) wasn’t informed of our involvement when she took on this new venture.  This could be some of the reason why is becoming more of a PASS conference versus a PASS and INAER conference.  We are not sure of Jennifer’s background but she is a couple months in and was assigned this conference.  It has been a lot for her to take in a new position.   Becky will introduce our presenters.  We are wondering who is taking attendance.  Is that something we need to do on our end or is PASS keeping track of all of this information?  It is stated that they have all the beginning and ending codes.  We feel as though we should have access to those codes for our attendance and records for ACVREP.   Will we be getting emails from attendees with codes and reviews?  Jessica, John, or Char is going to ask these questions at the next Program Committee Meeting to see what we need to do on our end to get the ACVREP credits accounted for and to assure we know the process for tracking and recording attendance.  John feels like we need to assert our presence and that we can help out more with the conference.   We are also asking those who attend the Program committee meeting (which was moved to during the work day) to ask about meeting after the conference to assess success and any recommended changes that might be needed if we do a joint conference again in the future.  Tommie states that this is the plan but that we would prefer an afternoon or evening meeting due to people’s work schedules.  The attendance for the conference will be open up until 2 weeks after the initial conference dates (10/26 & 10/27).  People can watch and receive credits up until the cutoff date.    We hope to have a final tally of attendees 3 weeks after the conference. All presenters are lined up and plan to present virtually. 
Questions for Program Committee:

1. What is the exact cut off for people to view the video’s and submit the surveys/codes?

2. What is the cutoff date to submit the codes for CEU’s?

3. Will PASS hand out certificates? 

4. We will need a copy of the certificate for CEU’s.

5. The certificate should have our INAER logo.

6. Our logo needs to be included on all items viewed by the attendees. 

7. Are they receiving the surveys from all participants and then send those to us OR will our members send us their surveys and codes?

8. We would like the codes ahead of time.  Becky needs to have all the information for the Presenters.  Will we have a difference code for our presentations so we know it is for ACVREP credit? 
9. Please make meeting times not during the work day so that all have the opportunity to attend.

(Tommie is emailing these questions to Jill and Char so they have them to ask before the Program Committee Meeting)

IV.
Any other Business?

A. ACVREP- We discussed the certificate design.  If we need to make one it will be designed by Krysti with approval from the board or at least the program committee. We want to make sure that we send out digital copies and that those copies have the PASS logo and the INAER logo included on all documents sent to the attendees.  

B. PASS is monitoring the Chat room and Becky S. was asked to monitor from our end.  

Next Meeting - Our next INAER Board meeting will be on 10/21/20 at 6:30 eastern time
